Phone: 479.752.3912



March 21, 2016

Michelle Bolenbaugh Enforcement Analyst ADEQ 5301 Northshore Drive North Little Rock, AR 72118

RE: NCR report February 2016

Dear Ms. Bolenbaugh,

During the second week of February 2016 the Decatur WWTP had compliance issue with our Fecal Coliform limit two days of that week. We have traced this to our UV system, not putting out enough transmittance to do an effective treatment. We have since replaced the UV bulbs and are watching the results closely. Unfortunately these results are not know for a week or two later but we are going to work closely with our lab to get these results next day or in two days until we are convinced the problem is fixed.

Also during the month we had problems meeting our Ammonia 30 day average. This seems to be trending down but high flows make it a challenge. We are currently working with an engineering company to help us with our capacity issues and expect to have a plan for you to review very soon.

If you have any questions or concerns please contact me at 479-752-3912.

Sincerely,

James Boston

Public Works Manager

City of Decatur

Decatur Water & Waste Water P.O. Box 247 • 310 Maple Ave. Decatur, Arkansas 72722



Arkansas Dept of Environmental Quality Water Division-Enforcement Branch 5301 Northshore Drive Worth Little Rock AR 72-118-5317

TELLINATIE

ii.-- Ադիրդիրինսինդիրիրդիկիրընդիկ,որդիրիկ